Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

October 9, 2001

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Michael Parlante.  Selectmen present included Dale Donovan, Roger L. Putnam, Jr. and Michael May.  Selectman Jerry Houk was absent.  Town Administrator Tim Smith also attended.

Announcements:

· Selectman Donovan noted the Oyster Festival scheduled for this upcoming weekend; the Main Street Community Center Building Committee’s open house scheduled for this Saturday 10/13; the Chamber of Commerce’s scholarship auction scheduled this Saturday 10/13; the Board of Selectmen’s Pre-Town Meeting scheduled for October 15th; and the Forum’s meeting on October 18th to discuss the Special Town Meeting warrant.

On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of September 24, 2001 with one correction.

Town Administrator comments.  He noted:

· receipt of disapproval from the Attorney General’s Office of the Dimensional Special Permits Bylaw approved at the June 25th Special Town Meeting

· cost to replace the Town Hall flagpole in wood will be approximately $8,500 and in fiberglass approximately $2,500.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to go with a cross tree on fiberglass flagpole for Town Hall.

· grievance hearing has been postponed to November.

Comments/Reports:

· Selectman May noted receipt of the following grants from the State:  $36,000 to the DPW for storm drain improvements and $2,400 and $4,000 to the Shellfish and Harbormaster departments respectively for outboard motors.

· Selectman Donovan requested that the Town Administrator check into the availability of portable restroom facilities for the upcoming Oyster Festival.

Selectman Putnam presented his correspondence report.  Selectman Putnam noted that he will attend the October 12th Barnstable County Selectmen’s Association meeting.  The letter from Kopelman and Paige to Rex Peterson regarding Jacqueline Trow’s attempts to block pedestrian traffic from the deeded access from Cove Road was discussed.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to accept Jay Horowitz’s resignation from the Zoning Board of Appeals.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to send a letter of thanks to Mr. Horowitz.  Selectman Putnam read a letter to Governor Swift drafted in reponse to the letter received from the Department of Housing and Community Development regarding the final 2001 Chapter 40B subsidized housing inventory.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to send the letter to Governor Swift as amended.
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The Board held a public hearing to consider the request from Wellfleet Wine Cellar and Spirits for an extension of its seasonal alcohol, package store license from November 30, 2001 to December 31, 2001.  Chairman Parlante disclosed that he is a member of a corporation which  holds a liquor license.  Manager Eric McLeod was in attendance and outlined his request.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to approve the request of Wellfleet Wine Cellar and Spirits for a license extension from November 30, 2001 to December 31, 2001.

The Board discussed:

a) Recommendation for Appointment of Full-Time Police Officer – the Town Administrator noted Police Chief Rosenthal’s recommendation that Donna Darakjy be promoted and appointed as a full-time police officer.  On a motion by Putnam, seconded by May, the Board voted to appoint Donna Darakjy as a full-time police officer.

b) Planning Board Disclosure of Interest – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by Putnam, the Board voted unanimously to accept the Disclosure of Interest statements from members of the Planning Board, as they relate to potential bylaw review of residential structures in areas defined as significant “Waterfront Areas”.  As the appointing authority of the Planning Board, we do not consider the interests disclosed by David Wright, Helen Wilson, Mark Berry, Lisa Brown, Dennis O’Connell and Gerald Parent so substantial as to affect the integrity of the Planning Board from carrying out their statutory responsibilities for the Town of Wellfleet.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously to accept the Disclosure of Interest statement from Helen Wilson with respect to her participating as a member of the Planning Board on bylaws regarding “Artist Studio’s and Accessory Dwellings”.  As the appointing authority of the Planning Board, we do not consider her interests so substantial as to affect the integrity of the Planning Board from carrying out their statutory responsibilities for the Town of Wellfleet.

Selectman Donovan noted the upcoming October 10th meeting of the Board of Health to discuss development of wastewater management districts and use of cluster septic systems.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by May, the Board voted unanimously at 7:35 p.m. on a roll call vote (Donovan, May, Parlante, Putnam – yea) to enter executive session to discuss strategy with respect to collective bargaining and not to reconvene in open session.
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